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CǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ tŜƴ 

    As we enter into 2017 with all its 
opportunity, and yes, its challenges too, may I 
start by wishing you a very happy, and I 
hope, peace-filled New Year. 
    With 2016 behind us we are looking 
forward to the new things that 2017 will 
offer us at Roberts Park. One of the main 
emphases of the New Year will be to continue 
to build on the theme of sharing ‘hospitality’.   
With Pastor Melissa moving into her new 
role as a more or less full-time associate 
pastor, one who will formally stand in for me 
when I cannot be present, we will be looking 
to strengthen the opportunities to meet 
together to share in fellowship as a church 
and as small groups.  
    With the help of the member care task 
force there will be a ‘Winter Warm Up’ on 
January 22 as the first of such gatherings. 
Details will be in the church bulletin and on 
the website.  
    A new small group will be starting on 

January  8 when Bill Herdman will be leading 
an adult bible study on the theme ‘Grace.’ I 
am very grateful to Bill for starting this and I 
want to commend 
the study to you. I 
hope in time there 
may be other small 
groups we can offer 
to the whole 
congregation.  
    As we seek to 
grow in our faith 
and share with one 
another, I also hope 
we will look beyond the walls of the church 
community to the needs of those around us. 
In the time I have served as your senior 
pastor, there have been nearly 1500 new 
residential addresses created in the 
downtown area; and more are planned. We 
are visited regularly by people seeking a 
church home. Many who I follow up with are 
positive in the comments they make about 
being welcomed at the door of the church, 

The Window The Window 
WŀƴǳŀǊȅ нлмт 

Ȱ7Å ÁÒÅ Á ÈÏÍÅ 

ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÈÅÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ÃÉÔÙ 

ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ×ÈÏ ÓÅÅË ÔÏ 

ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÅ ÁÎÄ ÓÈÁÒÅ 

#ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÈÒÏÕÇÈ 

×ÏÒÓÈÉÐȟ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ 

ÁÎÄ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȢȱ 

wƻōŜǊǘǎ tŀǊƪ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ 

плм bΦ 5ŜƭŀǿŀǊŜ {ǘǊŜŜǘ 

LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ LƴŘƛŀƴŀ пснлп 

 

!55w9{{ {9w±L/9 w9v¦9{¢95 

bƻƴ-tǊƻŬǘ hǊƎΦ 

¦Φ{Φ tƻǎǘŀƎŜ 

t!L5 

LƴŘƛŀƴŀǇƻƭƛǎΣ Lb 

tŜǊƳƛǘ bƻΦ уфтл 

but then speak of the fact that no one talks to them after 
that. One gentleman, a professional man, who came to the 
church at my invitation and who attended regularly for 
several weeks, told me that he would sit on his own in 
church and apart from the passing of the peace no one 
talked to him. After service he would go to the fellowship 
hall and get a coffee and sit on his own, usually by the cube, 
and again no one came to speak with him or get to know 
him. He said he would look around at the tables of people 
who were chatting and wonder if he were invisible.  He 
therefore stopped coming!  
    Now yes we could say he should have made a bit of an 
effort to meet with people, but we all know that is not how 
it works. We need to be ready to break away from the 
conversations we have to go and draw folks into the circle. 
Make time to go and have a coffee with them in the week 
sometime, or offer a meal if you feel that is appropriate.  
    Melissa and I, together with the Governing Board, have 
set aside time to plan more opportunities to reach out to 
the community around us. We will be looking to the church 
for support of the initiatives we look to provide, and will 
share more of that in February, when again, we will have a 
whole church meeting and share ideas and plans for the 
future. 

Shalom to you my friend, 
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The season of the Epiphany of the Lord begins on January 6, when we cele-

brate the arrival of the magi and the gifts they brought to Jesus. The first 

Sunday after Epiphany celebrates Jesus’ baptism. Throughout this season, 

the scriptures focus on the theme of light  versus darkness. The last Sunday 

after Epiphany is called Transfiguration Sunday and commemorates Jesus’ 

mountaintop experience with Moses and Elijah. The color for Epiphany is 

green, indicating that it is a season of growth. 

CŜōǊǳŀǊȅ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ  

ŀǊŜ ŘǳŜ WŀƴΦ мфΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳΦ   

      wƻō wƻōƛƴǎƻƴΣ 9ŘƛǘƻǊ 

     ǊǇƻŶŎŜϪǊƻōŜǊǘǎǇŀǊƪǳƳŎΦƻǊƎ  

     ƻǊ ŘǊƻǇ ōȅ Ƴȅ ƻŶŎŜ ŀƴȅǝƳŜΦ 

IŜƭǇ bŜŜŘŜŘ 
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ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊƻƧŜŎǘΣ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ Ŏŀƭƭ wƻō ŀǘ сор-мсос ƻǊ          

Ŝ-Ƴŀƛƭ ƘƛƳ ŀǘ 

ǊǇƻŶŎŜϪǊƻōŜǊǘǎǇŀǊƪǳƳŎΦƻǊƎΦ 

    Our Choir Director, Jason Fishburn has joined the 

United Methodist Financial Credit Union (IMFCU) as 

Relationship Manager for Indiana. Recently the Indiana 

United Methodist Federal Credit Union in Kokomo 

merged with Ohio founded IMFCU. Since 1939, IMFCU 

has been helping the people of 

the Ohio United Methodist Con-

ferences with their finances. 

    Jason would welcome the op-

portunity to help you with your 

financial needs. The credit un-

ion is a full service institution 

offering debit cards, online and 

mobile banking with mobile 

deposit, CO-OP shared branch-

ing and ATM access, and Visa 

credit cards along with church lending, church deposit 

accounts, and church credit cards. Jason believes that 

the money saved by utilizing the Credit Union can be 

given back to the ministry not only at Roberts Park but 

to other churches in the Indiana Conference. You’re wel-

come to e-mail him at jfishburn@umethodist.com or call 

him at 317-677-2191. For more information visit 

www.umethodist.com. 

Jason Fishburn Joins IMFCU 



 
Worship Themes and Text 

January 1—Epihany Sunday  

 Rev. Dr. Andrew Scanlan-Holmes  

     Ȱ,ÅÔ 5Ó 2ÅÓÏÌÖÅ ÔÏ ȣȣȢȢ 

 Texts: Ecclesiastes 3:1-13 and Matthew 25:31-45 

January 8 

   Rev. Melissa Kleinschmidt  

           Ȭȱ"ÅÌÏÖÅÄȱ 

 Texts: Isaiah 42:1-9 and Matthew 3:13-17 

January 15 

Rev. Dr. Andrew Scanlan-Holmes  

           Ȭȱ7ÈÁÔȭÓ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÈÅÅÐ ÄÏÉÎÇ ÔÈÅÒÅȩȱ         

 Texts: 1 Corinthians 1:1-9 , and John 1:29-42  

January 22 

 Rev. Dr. Andrew Scanlan-Holmes  

       Ȱ4ÕÒÎ !ÒÏÕÎÄ 4ÉÍÅ ÉÓ (ÅÒÅ ȱ 

           Texts: 1 Corinthians 1:10-18 , and Matthew 4:12-23  

January 29 

Rev. Dr. Andrew Scanlan-Holmes  

          Ȱ)ÔȭÓ Á 4ÏÐÓÙ 4ÕÒÖÅÙ 7ÏÒÌÄȱ 

 Texts: 1 Corinthians 1:18-31 and Matthew 5:1-12  

    Patricia (Pat) Snyder has been an active member of 

Roberts Park church since 1972 when she and her late 

husband, Andrew, joined following their marriage in 

the RPUMC chapel. 

    Born in Washington, 

Indiana, Pat graduated 

from Washington High 

School and studied at Vin-

cennes University. After 

working for Pomeroy 

Manufacturing in Vin-

cennes, at age 21, because 

of her love for traveling, 

she became employed by 

Eastern Airlines as a flight 

attendant for three years. She remained with Eastern 

for many years working in reservations and ticketing, 

and when the airline quit business, Pat joined the gov-

ernment travel office at Ft. Benjamin Harrison, where 

she arranged transportation for military personnel.  

    Pat is an avid reader of historical fiction and myster-

ies. She loves flowers, playing bridge with neighbors 

and friends, and she and Andy particularly enjoyed ball-

room dancing and round dancing to the music of the big 

bands. 

    A member of the Member Care Task Force, Pat also 

participates in Ann Glass’ Thursday morning Bible 

Study. She helps serve at the after-church coffee hour, 

and on one Sunday morning a month she helps prepare 

the altar for Sunday services.  

 

4ÈÁÎËÓȟ 0ÁÔȟ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÄÏÎÅ ÁÎÄ 

ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÔÏ ÄÏ  ÆÏÒ 2ÏÂÅÒÔÓ 0ÁÒË #ÈÕÒÃÈ 

ÁÎÄ ÉÔÓ ÍÅÍÂÅÒÓȢ 

Patricia (Pat) Snyder 

6 Ï Ì Õ Î Ô Å Å Ò   3 Ð Ï Ô Ì É Ç È Ô 
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                          The Book Club 
   The selection for Tuesday, January  10 is The Nightin-

gale,  by  Kristin HannahΦ  

    Despite their differences, sisters Vianne and Isabelle 

have always been close. Younger, 

bolder Isabelle lives in Paris while 

Vianne is content with life in the 

French countryside with her hus-

band Antoine and their daughter. 

But when the Second World War 

strikes, Antoine is sent off to fight 

and Vianne finds herself isolated so 

Isabelle is sent by their father to 

help her.  

    As the war progresses, the sisters' 

relationship and strength are tested. With life changing in 

unbelievably horrific ways, Vianne and Isabelle will find 

themselves facing frightening situations and responding 

in ways they never thought possible as bravery and re-

sistance take different forms in each of their actions. 

    The meeting will be in the Fellowship Hall Parlor. The 

selection for February is The Storied Life of AJ FickryΣ 

by Gabrielle ZevinΦ  

    An Adult Study began on Sunday, January 8 during the 

Church School hour at 9:15 a.m. in the Chapel.  It’s not too 

late to begin at-

tending . Bill 

Herdman will 

lead this class 

which will reflect 

on the subject of 

“Grace”.  The class 

will begin with 

Genesis 27-32. No 

study books are 

required. The 

class will last six 

weeks.  There will 

be small weekly 

assignments as 

discussion war-

rants!     

 

 

 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÎÄ Á ÌÅÔÔÅÒ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÄȟ  ÐÌÅÁÓÅ  
ÅÍÁÉÌ ÔÏȡ  ÒÐÏÆУÉÃÅΆÒÏÂÅÒÔÓÐÁÒËÕÍÃȢÏÒÇ 

Thank you very much for the prayers, cards, and help 

during my recent illness.  They meant very much to me! 

                                                                     - Love, Joan Schmidt 

Just a note to let you know that my niece’s husband, Rev. 

Kenneth Harrison, has returned home after 3 months in 

the hospital and out-patient therapy. Your prayers and 

concerns for Rev. Harrison were very much appreciated.    

                                                                 - Mary Lou McCullough 

    Please plan to join us for a Winter Warm Up on Sun-

day, January 22.  We will gather for a shared luncheon of 

soup, chili,  and drinks in fellow-

ship hall immediately following 

our 10:30 service.  As we visit 

with one another we will have 

the opportunity to get more 

information about ministries of 

the church as well as support 

those ministries through the 

purchase of various items. For 

example, desserts will be avail-

able for  purchase  through our 

Soup’s On ministry.  

    We will provide tables for all 

ministries who are interested 

displaying items for sale to help 

raise funds for their ministry or 

ministries that they are sup-

porting. Tables will also be 

available for church ministries 

to display information about 

their ministry and mission.  In 

addition,  Rev. Dr. Ann Glass has 

donated a quilt that is available for purchase through a 

silent auction.  The proceeds from the sale of the quilt 

will be used to support ministries of the church. 

    A sign-up sheet is posted in fellowship hall for all those 

who plan to join us for lunch as well as any ministries/

persons who wish to have a table for displays. 

    Please put “Winter Warm-up” on your calendars and 

plan to join us for a time of fun and fellowship. 

Adult Bible Study Member Care 
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΅) ÁÍ ÐÒÏУÉÔÁÂÌÙ ÅÎÇÁÇÅÄ ÉÎ ÒÅÁÄÉÎÇ ÔÈÅ "ÉÂÌÅȢ 4ÁËÅ ÁÌÌ 

ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ "ÏÏË ÕÐÏÎ ÒÅÁÓÏÎ ÔÈÁÔ ÙÏÕ ÃÁÎȟ ÁÎÄ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÌÁÎÃÅ 

ÂÙ ÆÁÉÔÈȟ ÁÎÄ ÙÏÕ ×ÉÌÌ ÌÉÖÅ ÁÎÄ ÄÉÅ Á ÂÅÔÔÅÒ ÍÁÎȢ΅ 

                                                       - Abraham Lincoln, 1863  


